Present were Sel. Merrill Todd and Sel. Ted Olson and secretary.

Stephen Campbell of Joe English Rd. filed for pistol permit and complained about the assessment on his property and complained about the plowing of his road. Also complaining about Helene Drive was Robert McKinnon. The Selectmen will notify the Road Agent.

Fire Chief James Dodge brought his department's bills to be paid.

He asked the Selectmen if they would consider installing a town gas tank

for the accommodation of the Highway, Fire and Police Departments. He

felt this would prove less expensive and much more convenient. The

Selectmen will study this situation.

Adjourned at 10:50.